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Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting

June 23, 2011

The regular monthly Board meeting convened at 4 p.m. at the Stonebridge Golf Club with these members in attendance: G. B. Caves, Clay Crenshaw, Randy Hall, and Matt Sawrie.  Jason Smith, Patrick Hemmings, Art Schuldt and Debbie Angelo arrived shortly thereafter.
Resignation and Election.  After much personal reflection, Matt Sawrie offered to assume the duties of Treasurer since his office was located in the same building as our new CPA. Accordingly, Randy Hall resigned as Treasurer and Matt resigned as Vice President.  Matt was elected as our new Treasurer and Randy was elected as our new Vice President.

Swim & Tennis  Report.  Jason presented a positive report for the S&T operations and the income and expenses for the first month of summer.   He will work on a proposal to repair the broken fence posts on the tennis courts and wooden fences that border the S&T facility. Jason will check the lights on the tennis court to insure they can’t be activated after 9:30 pm.  S&T began using the new Hold Harmless Agreement approved by our attorney.  Jason was empowered by the Board to negotiate an agreement with Touchstone Golf, the Golf Club’s management firm, for S&T memberships offered along with their golf memberships.  Jason will also address any past due invoices.  Touchstone made a proposal to provide a social function for our residents on July 1st to celebrate the holiday.  The Board decided to have Jason express the Board’s appreciation for the offer and try to reschedule the event on Labor Day weekend due to brevity of notice.   
Legal Matters.  The Board voted to make the Treasurer the sole point of contact with our attorney since the majority of issues related to collection of dues.  Matt will work with our attorney regarding two homeowners that need to be served with legal notices.
Covenants.  The Board has been successful in helping about 10 residents come into compliance with trailers stored on their property that were in violation of the covenants.  The Board will continue to take measures to enforce the covenants.

Architectural Control Committee.  Art will continue to work on the drainage issue between two neighbors.  Additionally, Art will work with Touchstone Golf and the City Council to pass better language in an ordinance for governance of a guarded community.  Art recommended the Board find a way to honor Mr. Bill Currie, our guard, on August 24 for his 70th birthday.
Golf Club.  On June 16, several Board members met with the President/CEO and Regional VP of Touchstone Golf to develop mutually beneficial goals.  The meeting was productive and Board members were encouraged about building a better relationship with the Golf Club.
Website.  A discussion about the “For Sale” application of the website was tabled.  G.B. will solicit a quote for a “user-friendly” Content Management System for the website since the one currently in use is problematic.
Grounds Maintenance Report.  Matt gave an update on the landscaping and stated Matthews Landscaping was doing a good job.  He will continue to develop a proposal for fixing the brick arches on Waterbury and the leaning wall in front of the S&T.  Matt continues to work on the playground proposal.  

Pond Maintenance Report.  Randy advised the wetlands fountain and the Waterbury fountain were repaired.  We continue to have service problems with Water Works so the Board decided to terminate their services.  Randy is working with another vendor to make some much needed repairs to our sprinkler systems.  G. B. will refer another sprinkler vendor to Randy for his consideration. 
Randy continues to spray the ponds for weeds and algae.  Recently, a resident noted significant improvement to the condition of Pond #4 near Gator Cove.
Financial Report.  Matt is working closely with our new CPA, Neil Carlisle, for a smooth transition of services.  Matt is implementing more efficient and cost effective ways of handling our financial affairs.  Starting next month Board members will receive the financial statements prior to the monthly meeting so they can be thoroughly reviewed.  
Insurance.  G. B. had to leave the meeting about 5:10 pm.  He will update all the Board members by email on any pending insurance needs.

Other Business:  Debbie will check the mail at the P O Box weekly; there was a brief review of the June 1 incident at the guardhouse where kids were throwing 
fire bombs and tennis balls; Patrick suggested we consider security cameras at the guardhouse; Randy suggested we organize a Community Watch; the Golf Club erected “NO FISHING”  signs on some of their ponds; and Debbie will work the insurance company on the damaged column caused by a motor vehicle accident on Stonehaven Blvd.
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

Minutes were taken by Clay Crenshaw.
NOTICE OF MEETING

The Next Regularly Scheduled Meeting is 4 p.m. on Tuesday, July 19, 2011.
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